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My Dear Children, 

Good day to each one of you. I hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. Today is 

a very special day in the life and journey of our school. Our school has completed 60 years 

today. I feel immense pride and joy in sharing this time with you. It is my privilege to be leading 

our school. I salute our founder Mrs. Chopra, a lady of immense courage and great fortitude, my 

colleagues who are dedicated professionals par excellence and each one of you who I know will 

go on to become the best version of yourself in the future and make New Era proud.  

You have been sequestered at home for over 3 weeks now. Your online classes are I’m sure 

helping you to stay in touch with the curriculum and study for a few hours daily. This discipline 

is vital for the present and for the future. Please treat the online sessions with seriousness and 

integrity. Your teachers have worked very hard and will continue to do so to keep bringing the 

school to you into your homes. 

We currently have no inkling as to when the situation will revert to normalcy, so we all have to 

keep doing what needs to be done on a daily basis. This unique time is teaching us to understand 

our priorities. To focus on the important things in life...food, clothing, shelter and in your case 

education. If you have the first 3 and you add education to that, you can find your way out of 

virtually any problem you are in. 

It is also teaching us that we need very little in life.....the multiple things that we keep aspiring 

for are only “wants”. In the future we must learn to distinguish between the two and create an 

optimum balance to lead a fruitful life. 

You are experiencing history being made. The world will henceforth be known as Pre Covid and 

Post Covid. In order to make this time more productive, help your parents to cook and clean and 

other chores if there is no domestic help available. Exercise patience as a daily practice. We are 

all in this together and we will all come out of it together. 

I continue to monitor the attendance in the online classes regularly and am pleased to know that 

you are all very enthusiastic about them. Your teachers are equally enthusiastic and are feeling 

extremely empowered and productive in these very difficult times. 

Please stay connected with your teachers, be kind to your family members, follow instructions 

given by the Govt. and above all stay positive. This too shall pass. We will all be together soon 

when we all will celebrate our school, our lives and our country.  

My best wishes to each one of you. 

Yours Vandana Ma’am 

 


